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When:	 	 7:00 p.m.  
		  Monday, July 7, 2014 
Where:	 	 The Griffin School 
 		  5001 Evans Avenue
Note:	 HPNA general meetings usually 		
take place on the first Monday of each month.

HPNA General Meeting  
Agenda for July 7

	 Presentations on Transportation: 
Project Connect, I-35 Corridor update

	 Update from Friends of Hyde Park
	 Update on Accessory Dwelling Units 

in Hyde Park
	 Announcements 

See You There!
Editor’s Note: Lee Walker has lived in Hyde 

Park for the last 20 years, a place that res-
onates with the high value he puts on family, 
friends, and community. His professional and 
public life is a fascinating, inspiring tale not just 
in the breadth of his endeavors but in the way 
he has created or seized the opportunities that 
have led to a host of accomplishments. Among 
the awards and recognition he has earned are 
Austin Chamber of Commerce Austinite of the 
Year (1998), Texas Nature Conservancy Lifetime 
Achievement (2004), and with his wife Jennifer 
Vickers, Association of Fundraising Profession-
als Outstanding Philanthropists (2006)

Pecan Press (PP): You lived in quite a few places before you moved to Aus-
tin. Where did you grow up? 

Lee Walker (LW): I was born in Kansas; my dad came from a line of 
independent farmers in Catholic enclaves with a strong sense of moral-
ity. I came to Texas at age 10 when he started working in an oil refinery 
in Three Rivers. 

I did experience Austin rather early on, though.  Like many other 
kids in Texas, I participated in academic and athletic competitions spon-
sored by the University Interscholastic League. If you were good and 
won in your district, you got to go to the regionals, and if you won there, 
you came to Austin to compete in state finals. I loved those trips. Austin 
was quite different from my hot, dusty hometown, and represented to 
me the epicenter of achievement. It made an imprint in my mind that it 
was a place I would come to live someday.  

PP: You’ve been engaged in a wide range of professions requiring constant 
retooling and learning. Did this love of learning start when you were young?

LW: Yes. When I was 7, I discovered a set of the Encyclopedia Amer-
icana in my basement. I was constantly hiding out there reading it. As a 
result, I got to know a lot of stuff early, and that triggered interest in a lot 
of other things.    

PP: Why did you choose Texas A&M for your undergraduate work?  
LW: With no money for college, I went right to work the summer af-

ter high school as a roustabout in the oil industry. One morning while 
we were pulling a well, a car drives up with the Shelby Metcalf in it. This 
legendary Texas basketball coach invites me to attend A&M on a full 

Keep Shipe 
Pool Wet
The 6th Annual Shipe Pool Par-

ty is Saturday, July 12, 7-11 p.m. 
Bring the family and friends out 
for tacos and snow cones, take a 
late evening dip in the pool, and 
settle in for The Lego Movie in the 
field after dark. The Shipe Pool 
Party is presented by Grande Com-
munications and hosted by the 
HPNA. This event is a wonderful 
gathering in our cherished public 
green space and always helps us to 
build a stronger sense of commu-
nity.

Note: As this article goes to press, 
Shipe pool has just reopened after a pe-
riod of closure due to pump and leak 
issues. The leak has not been com-
pletely repaired, but apparently is in 
a manageable state. It will be regular-
ly monitored and could cause future 
closure. In any case, the July 12 event 
will take place as scheduled; if the pool 
is closed, the pool party will be more of 
a pool rally.

This is a particularly import-
ant time to advocate for our beloved 
neighborhood park and pool giv-
en the challenges it is facing: in the 
first month of the pool season, Shipe 
pool was closed because of the break-
down of the chemical pump and a 
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Pecan Press
The Pecan Press is published monthly by the Hyde Park 

Neighborhood Association in Austin, Texas.
Note: Each month’s ad and editorial deadline is  

the 15th of month preceding publication.
Editor 

Michael Nill <editorpecanpress@gmail.com>
Poetry Editor 

Charlotte Herzele <herzele@gmail.com>
Photo Editor 
Lizzie Chen

Advisory Board  
Lisa Harris 

Kevin Heyburn 
John Kerr 

Grant Thomas (Editor Emeritus)
Production Manager/Advertising Director 

Robert M. Farr 731-0617 <bobfarr@austin.rr.com>
Mail Ad Payments to:  

Steve Baker P.O. Box 49427, Austin, TX 78765
Mail Ad Artwork to: 

Robert M. Farr <bobfarr@austin.rr.com> 
7500 Chelmsford Dr. Austin,TX 78736

Distribution Coordinator 
Rimas Remeza • 4105 Ave. F • 371-3158 

 <rimasx@yahoo.com>
Area Coordinators

N of 45th/W of Duval  
 • Heidi Bojes.................................... <heidi.bojes@rrc.state.tx.us>
N of 45th/E of Duval  
 • Jay Gerard & Carrie Laughlin ...................................... 371-1546
S of 45th/W of Speedway  
 • Joanna Fitzgerald................... <joannafitzgerald@icloud.com>
S of 45th/E of Speedway  
 • Martha Campbell............................................................ 452-2815

Contributors Past and Present
Glen Alyn, Laurence Becker, Deaton Bednar, Steve Bratteng, George 
Bristol, Sharon Brown, Lewis Brownlow, Amon Burton, Martha 
Campbell, Inga Marie Carmel, Josephine Casey, Kitty Clark, Betsy 
Clubine, Elsy Cogswell, Carol Cohen Burton, William Cook, Susan 
Crites Krumm, Celeste Cromack, Herb Dickson, Avis Davis, Pam 
Dozler, Cathy Echols, Mark Fishman, Merle Franke, Larry Freilich, 
Eugene George, Mary Carolyn George, Barbara Gibson, Larry Gilg, 
Susan Gilg, Ann S. Graham, Carolyn E. Grimes, Lisa Harris, Anne 
Hebert, Ben Heimsath, Albert Huffstickler, Cynthia Janis, Paul 
Kamprath, John Kerr, Susan Kerr, Susan Kirk, Karen McGraw, 
Sharon Majors, Libby Malone, Alan Marburger, Peter Maxson, 
Elaine Meenehan, Fred Meredith, Susan Moffat, John Paul Moore, 
Jack Nokes, Jill Nokes, Wanda Penn, Dorothy Richter, Walter 
Richter, Kristen De La Rosa, Steve Sadowsky, Mark Sainsbury, 
Jessica Salinas, Mary Lou Serafine, Cathy Short, Sarah Sitton, 
Thad Sitton, Clay Smith, Niyianta Spelman, Julie Strong, Grant 
Thomas, Debbie Trammell, Rollo Treadway, Lao Tzu, Jennifer 
Vickers, Katie Vignery, Sandra Villalaz-Dickson, Lorre Weidlich, 
Adam Wilson, Hanna Wiseman Jacobs, Hermelinda Zamarripa..

Hyde Park 
Neighborhood 

Association
P. O. Box 49427 • Austin, TX 78765

www.austinhydepark.org
— HPNA Officers/Steering Committee —

Co-Presidents 
• Kevin Heyburn ................................ <kmheyburn@gmail.com> 
• Lorre Weidlich..................... <lweidlich@mail2sevenseas.com>
Co-Vice Presidents 
• Mark Fishman ...................................<mlfishman@gmail.com> 
• Kathy Lawrence............................ <mail@kathylawrence.com>
Co-Secretaries • Artie Gold • Adrian Skinner
Co-Treasurers • PO Box 49427, Austin, TX 78765 
• I.J. Aarons .....................................................<ijaarons@aol.com>  
• Steve Baker .............................................. <sbaker@kentor.com>
Additional Steering Committee Members:  
• Heidi Bojes • Jessica Charbeneau • Betsy Clubine  
• Ellie Hanlon • Dorothy Richter • Eric Stumberg  
• Pam Whittington • John Williams 
HPNA Committee/Task Forces (w/chairs) 
AISD • Annette Lucksinger 
Alley Coordinator • Carol Burton, <sky2wash@austin.rr.com>
Austin Neighborhoods Council Rep. • Claire deYoung,  
<anc_rep@yahoo.com> 
Beautification • Robin Burch <robinburch@gmail.com> 
(903) 780-5275 
Children’s Programs • Elise Krentzel 
Church/Neighborhood Liaison • Kathy Lawrence, <mail@
kathylawrence.com> 
Communications/Web • Michael Crider, <mpcrider@gmail. com>
Contact Team Liaison • George Wiche, <g@cjwyche.org>
Crime & Safety • Carol Welder
Development Review • David Conner <daypaycon@yahoo.com>
Finance • David Conner <daypaycon@yahoo.com>
Graffiti Patrol • Lisa Harris <ljharrisus@yahoo.com> 
420-0652 
Homes Tour • Carolyn Grimes <cgrimes@cbunited.com>
Membership • Sharon Brown <donsharon4213@sbcglobal.net>  
	 • Karen Saadeh <kdmatthis@gmail.com>
Neighborhood Outreach • Larry Gilg <lgilg@grandecom.net>
Neighborhood Planning • Karen McGraw, 4315 Ave. C 459-2261
Local Historic District • inactive
Parks & Public Space • Mark Fishman, <mlfishman@gmail.com> 
656-5505
Social • Deaton Bednar, <deatonbednar@grandecom.net>
Transportation • Mike Pikulski, <mpikulski@yahoo.com>
Tree Preservation • ................................VOLUNTEER NEEDED
Triangle Development • Cathy Echols, 4002 Ave. C 206-0729
Zoning • Dorothy Richter, 3901 Ave. G 452-5117

During the past several months, while the Contact Team has been discussing the possibility of amending 
the Hyde Park NCCDs to allow accessory dwelling units on lots between 5750 and 7000 square feet, one 

thing that has become apparent is that, despite efforts at explanation, many Hyde Park residents are not clear 
about just what the Hyde Park Contact Team is and what its relationship to HPNA is.

tin. Other geographical areas did 
the same, although in all other cas-
es, the geographical areas were not 
one individual neighborhood like 
Hyde Park but larger areas con-
sisting of several neighborhoods. 
Hyde Park is the only individu-
al neighborhood that has its own 
Neighborhood Plan. Several years 
later, the City of Austin creat-
ed Contact Teams to handle those 
neighborhood plans. Just as Hyde 
Park is the only individual neigh-

borhood with its own plan, Hyde 
Park is the only individual neigh-
borhood with its own Contact 
Team.

The mandate of the Hyde Park 
Contact Team, according to its 
bylaws, is “to review and make 
recommendations on all proposed 
amendments to the adopted Hyde 
Park Neighborhood Plan.” The 
purpose of the Hyde Park Neigh-
borhood Association, on the other 
hand, is to “foster a closer, more 
genuine community of neighbors 
and to preserve the historic and 
unique character, amenities, and 
ecology of the community of Hyde 
Park.” 

The Contact Team and the 
Hyde Park Neighborhood Associ-
ation differ in the following ways:
• Eligibility for membership: The 

HPNA is open to anyone who 
lives in (or within 300 feet of) 
Hyde Park, both owners and 
renters. The Hyde Park Contact 
Team includes property owners, 
residential renters, and business 
owners with a physical Hyde 
Park address upon which they 
pay taxes. 

• Dues: The HPNA has dues;  
the Hyde Park Contact Team 
does not. 

• Voting requirements: The HPNA 
requires a 30-day waiting period 
after an individual pays dues; the 
Hyde Park Contact Team requires 
that an individual must have at-
tended a meeting within the past 
9 months.

• Meetings: The HPNA meets 
monthly; the Hyde Park Contact 
Team meets quarterly.
In practical terms, what does 

this mean? For one thing, it means 
that if you want to be able to have 
input into the Hyde Park Neigh-
borhood Plan, you need to join the 
Contact Team. This isn’t difficult; just 
show up at the next meeting (July 
28). Your voting rights will be secure 

The Hyde Park Neighborhood 
Association and the Hyde Park 
Contact Team are two entirely sep-
arate organizations. While HPNA 
has an official liaison who attends 
the Contact Team meetings and 
keeps HPNA informed about the 
actions of the Contact Team, nei-
ther organization is a committee or 
functionary of the other. 

In 2000, Hyde Park creat-
ed a Neighborhood Plan under 
the direction of the City of Aus-

Continued on page 13
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Send in your articles, letters, and photos (but not 
your poetry*) by the 10th of each month to:

Editor, Pecan Press
<editorpecanpress@gmail.com>

*Send your poems to: 
Charlotte Herzele
<herzele@gmail.com>

Note: The Pecan Press will not publish unsigned/unattributed poetry. All poems 
(even if written under a pen name) must carry a name and address or phone 
number for identification and verification purposes.

We Welcome Your Submissions to Pecan Press

HPNA Membership Info

All memberships expire on September 30th 
of each year. 

�
Membership in HPNA is open to all 
residents aged 18 years or older who reside 
within the boundaries of Hyde Park or 
within 300 feet of the designated 
boundaries.  

�
New members, and members who lapse in 
dues for over six months, are eligible to 
vote at HPNA meetings 30 days after 
receipt of dues.

 

Hyde Park Neighborhood Association Enrollment         2013-14 Membership

Name  ______________________________________________ Phone ___________________

Address _____________________________________________________________________                                                                                

   I wish to be notified via email of HPNA meetings and events.   

Email ____________________________________________________

Dues (per person) 

  Standard - $5/year/person       Senior Citizen- $1/year/person

  New Member       Renewing Member

Payment:    Check        Cash  Date  _______________

               Amount Paid $_______________

Bring to an HPNA 
meeting, or send to: 

HPNA Membership
P.O. Box 49427
Austin, Texas  78765

Make checks payable to HPNA.   

While it is not clear at the time of this writing ex-
actly how the resolution would affect Hyde Park, it 
seems likely that the Hyde Park NCCDs would need 
to be amended through a Contact Team amendment 
process if residents choose to adopt those changes, re-
gardless of any new citywide changes.

Addressing ADUs is thus a timely issue that 
compels both the HPNPCT and HPNA to express 
preferences.  It would be beneficial to have a coordi-
nated response from the two groups. 

To that end, a newly-formed ADU committee of 
Hyde Park residents has agreed to participate in a 
process to help focus discussion, listen to concerns, 
provide information as it becomes available, and en-
sure that all stakeholders within Hyde Park have an 
opportunity to be involved.  The members of the com-
mittee include Pete Gilcrease (HPNPCT chair), Kathy 
Lawrence (HPNA co-vice president), Adrian Skinner 
(HPNA co-secretary), and longtime residents Steve 
Franke, Coral Franke, Teresa Griffin, and Larry Gilg.

The committee has identified a number of items to 
address over next few weeks:
• Understand the full implications for Hyde Park of 
the council resolution on ADUs and communicate 
them to Hyde Park stakeholders

• Create an online survey to help identify stake-
holders’ concerns related to ADUs. The survey 
is at (https://www.surveymonkey.com/s/sec-
ondarydwellingunits) and is intended for all 
stakeholders in Hyde Park, and will be instrumen-
tal in the decision-making process. Stakeholders 
are encouraged to take a few minutes to log on 
and complete the survey.

• Model “real-lot” scenarios. Take two or more spe-
cific lots in Hyde Park (or use similar but fictitious 
lots) and analyze whether an ADU could be built, 
assess restrictions based on current regulations, 
and forecast the quantifiable costs and benefits.

• Develop a process that fosters input from all 
stakeholders.

• Set the agendas for Contact Team meetings that 
will discuss ADUs.
The next Contact Team meeting will be at 7:00 

p.m. on Monday, July 28 at Trinity United Methodist 
Church.  The agenda is as follows:
• Update on city council ADU resolution.
• Presentation on scenarios.
• Presentation on results of survey.
• Open discussion of issues.
• Other business.

—	 Larry Gilg

Accessory Dwelling Units:  
An Update on the Discussions
The Hyde Park Neighborhood Plan Contact Team (HPNPCT) has established a committee to explore fur-

ther the potential benefits and disadvantages for reducing to 5750 sq. ft. the residential lot size on which 
accessory dwelling units (ADUs) would be allowed in Hyde Park.  The ADU topic was introduced at the April 
quarterly meeting of the HPNPCT.  On June 12, the Austin City Council approved a resolution to reduce regu-
latory barriers to ADUs that are less than 500 square feet, including but not limited to eliminating parking and 
driveway requirements.  Council has directed the city manager to convene a stakeholder process for additional 
recommendations, which could include allowing ADUs on lots larger than 5750 sq. ft. 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/s/secondarydwellingunits
https://www.surveymonkey.com/s/secondarydwellingunits
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Hyde Park Yoga Company
5013 Duval Street
Austin, TX 78751

Hyde Park Yoga Company

Classes for all levels, Affordable pricing options

New Clients save 50% on your first month of 
unlimited yoga

Paying per class? Every 10th class is free.

More information and class schedule available at
www.HydeParkYogaCo.Com

practice@hydeparkyogaco.com
facebook.com/hydeparkyogaco

(512)468-8732

Hyde Park Interior Designer

Bring modern convenience to your home 
without sacrificing historic character.

Services include:
 • Kitchen & bath remodels
 • Space planning
 • Full home remodels
 • Interior design
 • Project management

MClareDesign.com
Marisa@MClareDesign.com
512-202-6659
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basketball scholarship. I leapt at this opportunity, but 
was surprised because I wasn’t that great a player. 
Although being 6’9”, I did have my height going for 
me. For three years, I sat on the bench, pretty much a 
nobody. But just as the season got underway in my se-
nior year, I started to play really well and was named 
Honorable Mention All Southwest Conference Team 
as A&M won second place in the conference. 

PP: You majored in physics and Russian. Those are 
challenging subjects. Tell us a bit about why you chose 
those majors and if they had an effect on your life.

LW: I chose physics because I thought it was the 
hardest course of study to take, and also the most fun-
damental thing you could study—it’s about how 
things work. I selected Russian because I need-
ed a scientific language to go along with physics. 
Physics plus Russian plus my final success in bas-
ketball changed everything in my life and opened 
up the world to me. I was awarded a NASA fellow-
ship for being a top national physics student. That 
three-year program was a fast track to a PhD in nucle-
ar physics. ​

PP: At some point you decided to get an MBA at Har-
vard? Where did the interest in business come from? 

LW: I had zero interest in business, probably even 
a negative view of it. On the other hand, physics 
wasn’t enough for me.  The nature of a physics career 
requires you to keep specializing—and that was not 
interesting to me.  I met someone who had just grad-
uated from Harvard Business School and told me he 
was already running a business for DuPont.  That 
sounded like something worth trying. 

PP: Your initial job after Harvard was at Union Car-
bide. There’s quite a story about your time there, right?

LW: Yes. I quit after one year out of a sense of 
moral outrage. My boss took me out for a drink; he’s 
celebratory because he felt I was headed for the 
top.  Then he became sad, in tears because he 
wouldn’t be going there with me because he was Jew-
ish. No Jew could get to the top of Union Carbide at 
that time. So I just quit, with no job in the offing.

PP: Wow, that was a courageous and daring thing to 
do. What were the repercussions? 

LW: That move turned out to be crucial for my en-
trepreneurial career. A few days later, the phone rings 
and it’s Union Carbide, with a job proposition for me 
that would not involve being part of their company. It 
had a 20 – 30% investment in an oceanographic com-
pany that was failing and immediately needed a chief 
financial officer to save it. They said the job could be 
mine despite my lack of experience. I took the chal-
lenge. It turned out it was not so difficult to turn the 
company around. After 2 years there, I moved on to a 
series of other successful businesses ventures.

PP: What was so engaging to you about being an en-
trepreneur?

LW: Several things. I loved the sense of not work-
ing for anyone else, being independent—probably 
something I valued from my family’s roots in a farm-
ing community.  Also I liked the fact that imagination 
is at the core of entrepreneurship.

PP: So at what point did you finally move to Austin?
LW: In 1978 I fulfilled my early dream of moving 

here. At first it was a period of early semi-retirement. 
However, by 1986, a friend of mine introduced me 
to Michael Dell, who as a young man had just start-
ed his PC business. With Michael was the man who I 
thought was going to be the first president of his com-
pany, which was then called PCs Limited. I’m not sure 
what happened but several days later Michael offered 
me that job.  At first I said no, but upon more reflec-
tion became worried that his company was going to 
fail. So I changed my mind, becoming the first pres-
ident of Dell Computer. Over the next few years we 
were able to break out of the pack to create the begin-
nings of a huge company.  In less than 4 years though, 
I become very ill with meningitis and had to stop. 

PP: That’s a serious illness. Did that change things for 
you?

LW: Very much so.  Not only did it take substan-
tial time to recover, it’s like my master switch was 
flipped. Living in an expensive home and driving a 
fancy car had been important to me, but now I moved 
to a houseboat on Lake Travis and drove a pickup 
truck. More important, I changed the setting of where 
I applied my values and skills, moving from running 
businesses to teaching university students.

PP: Was one of those changes moving to Hyde Park? 
LW: Yes, that was part of a flow of change.  Mov-

ing here was like coming home. Like many who live 
here, when Jen, my wife, and I first drove through, 
there was an instant click, a sense of connection to 
others.  At bottom for me, the most important things 
are family and friends. Hyde Park taps that universal 
desire for connection. 

It turned out to be a fantastic place for us to raise 
our daughters Gabriella and Giulia. It’s been idyl-
lic having Lee Elementary close by as a neighborhood 
school and being able to walk to restaurants and cof-
fee shops and bike from home down Avenue H to 
Tom Green to the classes I teach at UT. And Austin 
has been a wonderful place as well for my two older 
daughters Amanda and Suzanna, and my grandchil-
dren Sam and Jasmine.

PP: In the time since your illness you have striven to 
serve—students through teaching and citizens of Austin as 
chair of the board of Cap Metro. Let’s start with the latter. 
What prompted you to take that on? 

An Interview with Lee Walker... 
						      …cont’d from page 1

Continued on page 6
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Continued on following page 

LW: In 1996, Laylan Copelin at the States-
man was writing about scandal after scandal at Cap 
Metro. The Legislature ended up firing the entire 
board, creating a new one of five elected mem-
bers and two citizens at large. My thought was that 
if Austin was to be a great city, it had to have great 
transportation. I was also thinking it would be misery 
to take this job on, and I hesitated to the very last min-
ute to apply. Shortly after doing so, though, I became 
chair of the board for 11 years up to 2008. 

PP: After serving as the board chair, you submitted 
a resignation letter in which you wrote, “I see a growing 
understanding that transit is about land use and how we 
shape a different future from business as usual.” Can you 
elaborate on that?

LW: To me, we had to envision the future, do 
a virtual flyover over central Texas, 20 or 30 years 
hence. It was not hard to imagine the growth. You 
could see the choking traffic coming. Having a uni-
versity, capitol, and emerging downtown all in close 
proximity made Austin unique, and linking those up 
by rail to my mind would have helped bring bad-
ly needed transit to Austin. In 2000, though, the light 
rail proposal failed to pass, losing by an average of 
just one vote per precinct. To this day I still regret that 
I was not able to provide the level of leadership need-
ed to accomplish passage. Its passage would have had 
a dramatic impact on traffic and land use and would 
have contributed to Austin’s becoming a grown-up 
modern city. We did however pass the commuter rail 
in 2004 by a substantial margin.

PP: Without specific training and experience, how did 
the path to teaching open up for you.

LW: That’s another one of those stories. When I re-
covered from meningitis, I was invited to substitute 
teach a summer class in the graduate business school 
at UT. As it turned out, I was voted best teacher in 
the business school for that summer and was invit-
ed back, and the awards and teaching continued. A 
few years later, I met Ronnie Earle, the longtime dis-
trict attorney in Austin, who told me his dream was 
to teach a course on community in Plan II, the liber-
al arts honors program at UT. I offered to help him 
with that, suggesting we approach UT to co-teach 
such a course. And so it happened. Eventually Ron-
nie had to bow out, and I remained and reshaped the 
course, which I’ve continue to teach to the present as 
a Senior Research Fellow.

PP: Can you tell us a bit about that course?
LW: It’s called Pathways to Civic Engagement, 

and it’s all about using the imagination to create solu-
tions, opening up the lens through which we see 
possibilities for improving the civic community. One 
of those lenses is entrepreneurship.  For example, 

Lee Walker Interview... 
		   		  …cont’d from page 5

http://www.cgsdb.com
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610 E. 45th Street        Hyde Park Christian Church       hydeparkcc.org 
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Pp

civic engagement can happen when a group of peo-
ple says it would like to have new urbanism up the 
street at the Triangle in lieu of a sea of asphalt and 
big box stores. Or create unique partnerships to save 
Westcave Preserve where I chaired for over 30 years. 
Or join with other neighbors to keep garbage pickup 
in our alleys so as to preserve our alleys. Or create a 
political movement to Save Our Springs.  In my class, 
I can bring to bear all my experiences in helping my 
students explore solutions. My focus is on issues like 
health care, education, and the way we design our 
places, anything that has social justice implications.

PP: You’re now 72 and given your impressive list of ac-
complishments, I can’t imagine you without goals for the 
future.

LW: For the next 20 years plus I hope to continue 
to be biking along Avenue H and Tom Green, on my 
way to and from teaching my class at UT.   

Sam-O-Matic
samalex360@live.com  (512) 696-7159

Handyman

Mechanic

Hyde Park Poets
Categories

People with nothing to do
are dangerous.
people with too much to do
are dangerous.
people who walk past a
sliding board
without being tempted
are not dangerous.
They have succumbed.

—	 Albert Huffstickler  
(no date)
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significant leak in the pool plumbing. Other neighbor-
hood pools across town are closed at press time because 
of a citywide shortage of lifeguards. Maintenance issues 
have caused periodic closures of Shipe pool over the last 
few years. 

In 2011, Shipe was tagged by PARD for permanent 
closure to meet the budget gap the city was expect-
ing (fortunately that was averted and the pool remained 
funded and open during the summer season). And this 
year, in the city’s aquatics assessment, Shipe pool was 
judged to have less than five years of life left given the 
age and condition of its infrastructure. The city’s final as-
sessment report is set to be released this summer, and 
it will be the basis for a long-term plan for city pools in 
Austin. 

The key questions on the table are (1) As a commu-
nity, do we want to make neighborhood pools like Shipe 
and others a priority or would we rather close them in fa-
vor of new, larger regional pools with more capacity and 
amenities? and (2) If we do want to sustain neighborhood 
pools, how do we increase funding to the Parks and Rec-
reation Department to rebuild and maintain them?

For a number of reasons then, this summer is a critical 
time to advocate for our neighborhood park and pool—and 
all neighborhood parks and pools. Among the best ways to 
get involved in this advocacy:
• Come to the Shipe Pool Party on July 12—we will 

speak volumes with our numbers that day!
• Connect with Friends of Shipe Park via our web-
site (www.shipepark.org), FaceBook (www.facebook.
com/groups/friendsofshipepark) and the Yahoo 
group listserv (http://groups.yahoo.com/group/
Friends_of_Shipe_Pool) 

• Tell your city council members how important Shipe 
Pool is to you and your family (www.austintexas.
gov/mail/all-council-members).

Thank you for being engaged and involved in the im-
portant advocacy needed at this time to keep the park 
and pools available for our community!

—	 Adam Wilson 
Friends of Shipe Park

Keep Shipe Pool Wet... 
		   		  …cont’d from page 1

4400 ave g

!       "

Graphic design by Cliff Wright

http://www.austintreeexperts.com
http://www.apcaustin.com
http://www.shipepark.org
http://www.facebook.com/groups/friendsofshipepark
http://www.facebook.com/groups/friendsofshipepark
https://groups.yahoo.com/group/Friends_of_Shipe_Pool
https://groups.yahoo.com/group/Friends_of_Shipe_Pool
http://www.austintexas.gov/mail/all-council-members
http://www.austintexas.gov/mail/all-council-members
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DEEP PAN - THIN CRUST - SALADS - WINGS - LOCAL - BEER - VEGAN

(512)

478-5712

HYDE PARK NEIGHBORS
Exclusive offer for our

FREE SALAD!
with purchase of

ANY LARGE PIZZA

@
 G

u
a

d
a

lu
p

e

603 W 29th

since 1976! CENTRAL

www.GWYNDOWS.com
 444-1954

Women Owned and Operated

Commercial and Residential

Great Quality and Affordable

Excellent Customer Service

ECO-friendly And Fully Insured

CALL US FOR A 
FREE ESTIMATE !
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Window on Hyde Park:

This is a section of an old and beautiful—and for 
Central Texas—unusually large and healthy mag-

nolia tree that can be seen on the northwest corner of 
42nd Street and Avenue G, where the Burtons have 
lived since the early 80s.  Also to be seen on the north 
side of the front yard is a catalpa tree, an ordinarily 
short-lived tree that has probably been around since 
1917, the year the Austin photographer William Oli-
phant built this house for his son.

How these trees were able to thrive, even with the 
house being vacant and abandoned for over 15 years 
at one point, only became known in the year 2000 
when an underground spring on the property was 
discovered.  In October of that year, it rained virtually 
every day resulting in the buckling of the front porch.  
When a plumber was called to find and fix the leak 
that was causing the buckling, he informed the Bur-
tons that the cause was no leak, but an underground 
spring that had been recharged because of the heavy 
rains.  A fan has been installed under the porch for 
use in periods of heavy rains, but the magnolia and 
catalpa trees, green and healthy, just keep getting big-
ger and bigger.  This is a site to check out and behold!

Photo by Lizzie Chen 

Pp

http://www.gwyndows.com


Page 10 — July 2014 — Pecan Press



Pecan Press — July 2014 — Page 11 

 

Hyde Park 
Home Owner & Neighborhood RealtOR®

Jeff Baker  512.619.7421
ABOR  |  REALTOR®  |  Former State Licensed Appraiser  

HybridRealtor@Stanberry.com

In partnership with 
solesforsouls, I will be 
donating 200 pairs of shoes 
for those in need with each 
real estate transaction. To 
see how you can get involved 
check out soles4souls.org! 
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Amy Zamarripa
Certified Massage Therapist

Amy@AustinAmy.com

2911 Medical Arts St. Bldg #17 
Austin, Texas 

78705 

512.619.0060

www.AustinAmy.com

Hyde Park Wellness Welcomes

Craniosacral Therapy & Deep Tissue Massage

411 E. 45th Street
512.619.0060

amy@austinamy.com
www.austinamy.com

17 years experience
5 Star Yelp rating

Cheers to your Health & Well-being!

HPNA Meeting Minutes: 
June 2, 2014
Lorre Weidlich, co-president of HPNA, called the 

meeting to order at 7:02 p.m. The first order of 
business was a proposed resolution consisting of a 
membership-requested letter to Austin City Coun-
cil in which the city was asked avoid in the future 
the kind of zoning errors made during the permit-
ting process for The Adams House Bed & Breakfast. 
A motion to accept the draft resolution was seconded 
and time was provided for a reading of the resolution. 
A proposed amendment to change the tense of the 
word “supports” to “supported” passed by a majori-
ty vote with one no vote recorded. An amendment to 
remove “precedent” language in favor of “and should 
not be used by the City of Austin as a reason to grant 
future variances” was also passed. Finally, a request-
ed amendment to change references of “The Adams 
House” to the address of the property also passed. 
The final amended text of the resolution passed by a 
vote of 20-0-3 and can be found at http://www.aus-
tinhydepark.org/2014/06/hpna-resolution-june2014.

Kathy Lawrence led the second order of business: 
a discussion of infill tools focusing on reduced lot sizes 
for accessory dwelling units (ADUs). In April, neigh-
bors heard a presentation at the Hyde Park Contact Team 
meeting related to the city infill tool that allows ADUs on 
lots larger than 5750 sq.ft. Larry Gilg provided a summa-
ry of the Contact Team meeting discussion. (The minutes 
of the meeting were summarized in June’s Pecan Press.) 
The primary motivation to modify the neighborhood plan 
to allow ADUs on smaller lots is to help homeowners stay 
in their homes. Neighborhoods continue to lose longtime 
residents to gentrification and increasing property tax-
es. There is a need to ensure that measures are in place in 
any adopted plan that would prevent developers from 
building inappropriate structures. 

Sharon Brown shared her thoughts on some questions 
about what this could mean for Hyde Park. “We all want 
what’s best for the neighborhood. The Hyde Park Neigh-
borhood Plan identifies areas for density such as along 
the Guadalupe Corridor.  Would accessory dwelling units 
on smaller lots bring new unwanted stealth dorms and 
duplexes? How will ADUs positively impact affordabili-
ty? Who will benefit the most from them?”

 Mike Wong from the Northfield Neighborhood Asso-
ciation presented information about the challenges ADUs 
and other city infill tools have created for our neighbor to 
the north. Noting a difference in housing stock age and 
type, Mike provided an inventory of infill tools adopted 
in Northfield: small lot amnesty, cottage lots, secondary 
apartments, and corner stores. Presentations by city staff 
about infill tools were misleading in their representation 
of the types of units that would be built under infill. De-
velopers took advantage by purchasing many affordable 
lots in the neighborhood, tearing down the primary struc-
ture and creating undesirable development.  

Continued on page 13

http://www.austinhydepark.org/2014/06/hpna-resolution-june2014
http://www.austinhydepark.org/2014/06/hpna-resolution-june2014
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TAMMY YOUNG 
Broker Associate, GRI
Hyde Park Neighbor

512.695.6940 
tammy@realtyaustin.com

tammyyoung.com

Your Neighborhood Specialist

4517 AVENUE G  |  OFFERED AT $975,000
3 BED | 2.5 BATH | STUDY | .30 ACRES |  +/-3070 SQFT
Modern, practical layout and space considerations 
for entertaining and living including spacious living 
room with high ceilings, wide open custom kitchen 
with storage, utility room with utility sink, bonus “flex-
creative space”, master suite downstairs.  A rare find 
in Hyde Park and magical place to call home! 

NOT  

IN
 M

LS
!

When it’s time to choose a Realtor®, choose a true 
neighborhood expert. I provide exemplary customer 
service along with innovative marketing strategies and 
accurate, in-depth knowledge of our neighborhood 
and its unique homes.
 
Whether you are buying, selling, or investing, contact 
me today for a complimentary consultation.

I live here, I work here 

NOT  

IN
 M

LS
!

4509 AVENUE G  |  OFFERED AT $599,000
4 BED | 2 BATH +/- 1858 SQFT
Incredible 2-story vintage Hyde Park home never 
listed on MLS and only 3 owners.  Built in 1923 by local 
Hyde Park builder who went on to build many other 
homes in the area, this home still maintains many 
of the original design details.  Buyer shall have first 
option to purchase adjoining .16 acre lot for $300,000.  

Call 512.695.6940 for all of your real estate needs.

Lucien, Stirling and Gray  
Advisory Group, Inc. 

How do you define “wealth”? 
 

Hint:  It’s more than money 
 

Exploring this question and crafting  
thoughtful long-term plans  

are how we deliver  
wealth management services  

in a meaningful, personal way. 
 

Please give us a call. 
 

“Life is full of riches.  Your relationship with  
an advisor should be the same.” 

 

4005 Guadalupe · Austin, TX  78751 
(512) 458-2517 

www.lsggroup.com 

“Smart Decisions About Serious Money” 

A Registered Investment Advisor providing  
Fiduciary level planning, advice & asset management services 

In Hyde Park since 1992 

http://www.lsggroup.com
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One of the concerns cited about small lot amnesty 
involves modified row houses with inadequate park-
ing since small lot amnesty allows .65 floor-to-area ratio 
(FAR) instead of .40 FAR. Kathy Lawrence posed the 
question, “What should we do to make this work for us?” 
Mike Wong answered, “Make occupancy limits perma-
nent and potentially lower. Owner occupancy might also 
help in the first generation. Increase homestead rights 
to encourage owner occupancy and discourage sale for 
profit to developers. Add protections into the neighbor-
hood plan. Create a nonprofit redevelopment corporation 
that promotes the type of development the neighborhood 
wants and create well-defined design standards.”

The discussion about ADUs ended with affirmation 
that the conversation would be ongoing and participation 
from all neighborhood stakeholders ensured. Hyde Park 
Neighborhood Association members and residents at 
large were reminded of the Contact Team meeting voting 
requirements: you must attend at least one Contact Team 
meeting within the prior 9 months to be eligible to vote 
at the next Contact Team meeting, with only one vote per 
household permitted. More information is available on 
Contact Team Yahoo group postings (https://groups.ya-
hoo.com/neo/groups/HydeParkContactTeam/info).

—	 Submitted by Artie Gold  
& Adrian Skinner, 
HPNA Co-Secretaries

June Meeting Minutes... 
		   		  …cont’d from page 11

for the following nine months and you will receive agen-
das of upcoming meetings, so you can attend those that 
announce votes on topics that concern you. For another 
thing, because the constituencies of the two groups differ, 
it is possible for the HPNA and the Hyde Park Contact 
Team to come down on different sides of the same issue.

The best thing that you, as a concerned Hyde Parker, 
can do is to become a voting member of both groups and 
attend meetings for both groups. It is the only way to be 
sure that you have a say in any and all issues that arise in 
the Hyde Park neighborhood.

—	 Kevin Heyburn & Lorre Weidlich, 
HPNA Co-Presidents

From the Co-Presidents... 
		   		  …cont’d from page 2

handi-man services in hyde park
head, hands, and heart

! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! stan 3506419
! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! references provided

handi-man services in hyde park
head, hands, and heart

! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! stan 3506419
! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! references provided

https://groups.yahoo.com/neo/groups/HydeParkContactTeam/info
https://groups.yahoo.com/neo/groups/HydeParkContactTeam/info
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New Hyde Park Community Garden To Serve Those in 
Need: The Hyde Park Neighborhood Association in part-
nership with the Trinity United Methodist Church has 
developed a plan to operate a community vegetable garden on 
church grounds aimed at providing folks in need with fresh, 
healthy produce. A grant has been applied for from the City 
of Austin, Office of the Mayor’s “Love Your Block, Austin!” 
program, to get the project off the ground. The Hope Food 
Pantry, currently operating at the church, will distribute the 
food. Opportunities for volunteer participation in the project 
will be announced in time for the first planting in the fall. For 
more information contact Mark Fishman of the HPNA’s Park 
& Public Space Committee at mlfishman@gmail.com.

First Love
Celebrate the New Trail at the Ney: The last few months 
has seen the creation of the Western Trail addition to the 
Elisabeth Ney Museum’s Historic Landscape Recreation. 
Connecting an opening on Avenue G near the Waller Creek 
Bridge to a spot along the carriage drive in front of the mu-
seum, this trail allows visitors a first-hand experience of the 
landscape, a National Wildlife Federation Certified Wildlife 
Habitat. Residents are invited to a gathering on Thursday 

Around & About the Avenues
July 17 at 1:00 p.m. to thank the many parties involved in its 
creation: the Hyde Park Neighborhood Association; Friends 
of Shipe Park; Boy Scout Troop 1936, sponsored by the First 
English Lutheran Church and its supporters; new Eagle Scout 
Sean O’Connor; The Texas Conservation Corps, a Division of 
American Youth Works; and of course the Austin Parks Foun-
dation, which funded the majority of the work. Refreshments 
will be served. 

Your Self
Graffiti Patrol: This group conducts quarterly graffiti clean-
ups in Hyde Park as a group, with several members also doing 
considerable work on their own. Thanks are owed to George 
Wyche, Liz Lock, Doris Coward, Adrian Skinner and Kate 
Musemeche for participating in cleanup efforts on March 29 
or May 17 or both. Those interested in participating in the 
future should contact Lisa Harris at ljharris@yahoo.com. 

HYDE PARKHYDE PARKHYDE PARK

mailto:mlfishman@gmail.com


Pecan Press — July 2014 — Page 15 

A vibrant and engaged high school community

Cultivating individual potential
and intellectual curiosity

www.gri�nschool.org

		                July
   7 — HPNA General Meeting
   7 — Bulk Collection Begins
 11 — Recycling Collection
 14 — HPNA Steering Committee Meeting
 25 — Recycling Collection
 28 — Contact Team Meeting

You Can’t Swing a Dead Cat 
(response to R. Haas)

These are the dog days
Don’t cats lie around, prostrate from the heat?
We do not have cat days
Cat houses, cats eyes, catsup
No cat days

Mist rising from soaked lawns
Well, cats would not lie around on a soaked lawn
Especially if the mist would rise
Blurring sight in a cats eyes

Whatever it is would spur a change
In literature that spans a range
Of time and custom that oft depends
On adages, old saws, and phrases
Featuring animals, pets and such
Let a sleeping dog lie, tethered, or not

The end of day unties what those of us who choose
To let the animal lie, or not
Would you tie up a cat?
No wonder they have not days,
Merely lives

Who said to my child: “let’s play…
Must not have been having a cat
or dog day.

—	 Herzele 
07/29/13

Hyde Park Poets

http://www.griffinschool.org


Suzanne Pringle 
REALTOR, Broker 

Cell (512) 217-1047 

pringle@ameliabullock.com 

www.ameliabullock.com 

The Austin real estate market is hot!  Properties are selling quickly 
and for top dollar.  Buyers and sellers should act now while          
interest rates remain low. Call me today for a free market analysis 
on your home or investment property.   

HYDE PARK & NORTH UNIVERSITY HOMES GALLERYHYDE PARK & NORTH UNIVERSITY HOMES GALLERYHYDE PARK & NORTH UNIVERSITY HOMES GALLERY   

305 WEST 29TH  STREET 
 

Charming two-story cottage near 
UT– ideal investment property in 
prime location. 3 BR, 2 BA. Within 
walking distance to UT campus, 
the Drag, Torchy’s Tacos. 

Listed at $325,000 

4812 ROWENA AVENUE 
 

Luxury Craftsman bungalow custom 
built in 2006. 5 BR, 3 BA, 2 LIV with 
3,352 SF. Fireplace, hardwoods, 
gourmet kitchen, screened-in 
porch,decks,2-car garage. Huge lot. 

Listed at $925,000 

5013 AVENUE F, UNIT B 
 

Almost new upscale townhouse-
style condo built in 2013. 3 BR, 
2.5 BA, 2 LIV with 1,796 SF. Fire-
place, hardwoods, two covered 
patios,  garage,  fenced yard. 
            Listed at $529,000 

108 WEST 32ND STREET 
 

City Historic Landmark in Aldridge 
Place. Built in 1923 on .34 acre 
double lot. 4 BR, 2.5 BA, 4 LIV, 2 
DIN in main house. Detached guest 
quarters. Swimming pool and spa. 

Listed at $1,495,000 

500 EAST 41ST STREET 
 

Classic 1927 Hyde Park bungalow 
located in the heart of  Hyde Park. 
2 BR, 1 BA, 1 LIV, 1 DIN. Original 
architectural detailing throughout. 
Fenced yard with alley access. 

Listed at $435,000 

4314 AVENUE G 
 

1925 bungalow located near Shipe 
Park. Cozy 1 BR, 1 BA with effi-
cient use of space, vaulted ceiling, 
built-in bookcases, screened back 
porch.  All appliances convey. 

Listed at $325,000 

120 LAUREL LANE 
 

Charming 1935 one-story brick 
bungalow located just a half block 
from Hemphill Park.  2 BR, 2 BA,  
1 LIV, 1-car garage. Updated 
kitchen. Beautiful hardwood floors. 
            Listed at $499,000 

  

4311 AVENUE G 
 

Ready for restoration! This beauti-
ful 1907 bungalow in Hyde Park’s 
historic district is located just steps 
from Shipe Park and Ney Museum. 
Many original elements still intact. 

Listed at $399,000 
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